Fairgrove Township  January 2016

The January meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Keith Aeder  at 7:30 p.m. by Supervisor Keith Aeder.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.

Policeman Scarbrough was present, Cemetery Sexton Foster, Assessor Young and Zoning Administrator Turner were absent.

Also present were Lovell Coleman, Travis Cragg and Nancy Barrios.

Coleman was present to inquire about the junk car issues we have had.  Aeder informed him that the Nickolson issue has been resolved and he is still trying to contact Mr. Smith.

Ms. Barrios introduced herself as a candidate for the vacant District Commissioner 1 seat that will be filled in the near future. She gave us a short history about her life and her qualifications.

The minutes from the December meeting were presented for approval.  McQuillan moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

The Clerk will send a copy of the 2015 dust control billing to the Road Commission.

Fairgrove Township Amendment to the Fairgrove Township Zoning Ordinance.  Aeder moved and Hadeway approved the recommendation of the Planning Commission on the changes as outlined in the attached letter.  Hadeway supported.  There was a roll call vote.

Day   yes

Hadeway  yes

Aeder  yes

McQuillan  yes

Goodchild  yes

The changes are approved.  McQuillan will to the final paper work, have the changes published in the paper and the changes will take effect.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve Wilkinson’s bid of $2,511.00 for two applications of dust control on the township roads for 2016. If a third application is needed we will make the request, at a cost of approximately $1,000.00.  Approved.

Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve the insurance proposal presented by Jeff Lansky, from the Hartleb Agency, for the Township’s insurance.  The total cost, liability and bonds, will be $6,410.00.  Approved.

Fire meeting:  Keith and Dennis attended the Fairgrove Village Fire meeting held on January 12, 2016.  They made a couple requests:

· That the village send to the township’s involved with their program, a quarterly statement

· A report of the runs made by the department

· That the area Fire Chiefs cooperate more on maybe pooling equipment.

They may purchase a new fire truck in 4 or 5 years. We will not ask the voters to renew the expiring milage as we feel the Wind Turbine money will help with the fire department costs.

McQuillan moved, Hadeway supported to have Fairgrove Township participate in the Fire Insurance Withholding Program.  We also authorize the treasurer to pull $50.00 out of general fund to open an escrow account for this program.  Approved.  McQuillan has the paper work to get this started.
Aeder moved and Day supported to have the Township Attorney investigate the emergency cost recovery on the fire runs.  Are we compliant and are we able to collect for services rendered.  Approved. 

Land value maps are still an issue.  The new County GIS program may be a help.

The Sexton’s report was presented.  Hadeway moved and Goodchild supported to accept this report.  We will look into purchasing a new mower for the cemetery.  The Clerk has the bids from last year and Doug will pick up a couple new ones.
Financial report:  We renewed a CD at the North Star Bank, that had expired, at the same rate of 1.14% for 15 months. Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept the report as presented.  Approved.

Police report:  Mike attended the Police meeting held on January 12, 2016.  Scarbrough presented the board with his new contract and the 2016 budget.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to have McQuillian review the contract and approve and sign it at the next meeting.  Approved.

The police budget has seen an increase due to insurance issues.  The Grant for the new vehicle is moving along and another grant has been granted for the MDT system.  Police calls have been about the same as years past.  Goodchild moved and Hadeway supported to approve the report as presented.  Approved.

Hadeway moved and Aeder supported to appoint Marilyn Grzemkowski as the new Planning Commission member to fill Lovell Coleman’s seat.  This is a 3 year appointment, through 2018.  Approved.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to pay the bills:

AT&T                                  116.20

Keith Aeder                         616.67

JohnMcQuillan                         607.73

Karen Goodchild                       650.00

Dennis Hadeway                       170.85

Mike Day                                   221.74

DebYoung                              1,257.00

Bruce Turner                              120.05
Doug Foster                            1,400.00

Carl Childs                                  69.26

Anne Leen                                   50.79

Brian Pike                                    50.79

Tuscola County Treas.               112.16

Diva Disposal                         5,887.70

Tuscola County                          400.87

Tus. Cty. Advertiser                   110.00

Karen Goodchild                        100.15

Doug Foster                                600.00

John McQuillan                           45.64

Fairgrove Oil Co.                           6.60

Village of Fairgrove                     58.00

Void

DTE Energy                                 106.98

Consumers Energy                       105.17

ElectionSource                               40.20

The Hartleb Agency                     298.00

EMC Insurance                          6,112.00

John Hancock                            4,500.00

Wilkinson Corp.                        2,511.00
AT&T                                             42.00

DTE Energy                                    15.43

US Department of Treas.              403.26

There will be an Election Commission meeting on February 15, 2016 to appoint election inspectors for the March 8. 2016 Presidential Primary.

Having no other business, Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9;45 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

